
To: Representative Pam Marsh Re: HB 3932

From: Nancy Hegg

March 22, 2025


Dear Pam Marsh,


I fully support your bill 3932. I have seen how the beavers are good for frogs and fish in a creek 
by our house.  Unfortunately they disappeared about 25 years ago.  We used to be able to take 
beavers that other people wanted to get rid of, but now they are just killed. The dams they 
created really helped the creek a lot in the woods.


This is a practical bill in support of the beavers and enhancement of Oregons water quality. I

understand this is a public lands proposal, which should alleviate private property owners

concerns. I am a member of ONDA and I am encouraged by their involvement of your bill and

trust that you pass this critical legislation.


Thank you

Nancy Hegg

Brightwood, OR



